

January 20, 2022

Dear McLean Patients, Residents, and Families,

As you may have heard in the news, the Governor has issued an executive order regarding new visitation guidelines in long term care facilities in order to provide another level of protection for our residents. Essentially, all visitors or essential support persons, when visiting a nursing home resident,

- will need to provide proof they are fully vaccinated and if eligible have received the booster
- or will provide paper or electronic proof of a negative rapid antigen test result within the previous 48 hours or a negative PCR test that was completed within the previous 72 hours
- or will take a rapid test when they arrive here at McLean

Under this executive order, we can deny entrance to any visitor or essential support person who tests positive OR anyone who refuses to take a rapid antigen test. We cannot deny entry to anyone willing to take a rapid antigen test, but is unable to do so because we are not able to provide the test.

This executive order is expected to be effective on Saturday, January 22. We will be in touch with further information once we have received more detailed information from the Department of Public Health.

Lisa Clark

David Bordonaro

President

Lisa Clark

Vice President, Administrator of the Health Center